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Spiritual Sojourns 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Mary Taylor Memorial Church, 

 

 Did you know that United Methodist pastors have job descriptions?  They do!  Paragraph 340 

in the Book of Discipline of the United Methodist Church, provides a three page long description.  

As I like to say, no one can do it! 
 

Fortunately, our Staff-Parish Relations Committee helps me each year by providing             

consultation to determine those areas that require priority.  Results of their work follow. 
 

If you would like to know more about this process, please feel free to consult with me or any 

member of the committee: Chair Dennis Darak, Leigh Bak, Paul Downing, David Doyle, Bob      

Elliott, Tina Gage, Alicia Meszaros, Kelly OôHara, Rich Perregaux, Edie Reichard, Wil Wright.  

Meanwhile, back to planning Holy Week and Easter, for which a letter will arrive soon! 
 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

Rev. Dr. Brian R. Bodt 

Pastor 
 
 

 

 

  JOIN US FOR FRIENDS AND FAMILY SUNDAY 
 

   March 30th, 10:00 a.m. 
 

  Invite a friend, but surely come yourself!  
 

Special music, exciting worship, special guests, including our  

District Superintendent Reverend Kenneth Kieffer and  

The Honorable Ben Blake, Mayor, City of Milford.  
 

Light lunch following.   
 

Worship God in the fellowship of friendship!   
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GOALS FOR THE PASTOR, 2014 

APPROVED BY THE STAFF-PARISH RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

February 13, 2014 
 

 Based on setting pastoral-function priorities (January 12th, 2014) the following pastoral goals were  

 approved by SPRC, listed in order of relative importance by those present: 
 

1.  LEADING WORSHIP AND PREACHING 

a. Designed and lead services with thematic coordination of scripture, music and preaching. 

b. Continued use drama and first-person narrative on occasion. 

c. Consider, as part of a strategic plan, an additional Sunday worship service. 

d. Consider, as part of a strategic plan, the adoption of projection and computer technology for use in wor-

ship. (for ñcò and ñd,ò see Section 2) 
 

2.  A LEADER AMONG LEADERS 

a. Supported current leaders by consultation, training and administrative support. 

b. Give special attention to new leaders by acclimating them to their positions and responsibilities beyond 

their committees. 

c. Promote District leadership training (Sat., Feb. 1, 10 a.m. ï Noon; Sun., Feb. 9, 2-4 p.m.) 

d. Consider, in consultation with Church Council, a day-apart or retreat for team building and goal setting. 

e. Work with the Long-Range Planning Committee to complete their task in 2014. 
 

3.  TEACHING 

a. Complete 2013-14 Confirmation Class and begin 2014-15 Confirmation Class, including recruitment, 

orientation and deployment of confirmation mentors. 

b. Complete teaching Disciple 1 by May, 2014. 

c. Coordinate with Pastor Hal and lay teachers an adult study program for 2014-15.  Intended is to teach 

several seasonal studies, including one on grief, but not ñDisciple.ò 

d. Strengthen the Sunday School through support of administrative and teaching staff, student recruitment 

and the staffing of a Cradle Roll ministry. 

e. Mentor a Yale Divinity School student, either as a participant in the Supervised Ministries program or as 

a staff hire. 
  

4. SOCIAL WITNESS 

a. Work with MTMUMC leaders moving us toward becoming congregational signers of the Covenant of   

Conscience (www.mindny.org) 

b. In preaching and teaching, reflect the call to being a community of righteousness (i.e., ñjusticeò). 
 

5. COUNSELING 
a. Work with individuals on personal and spiritual problems for up to six sessions.  Beyond that, assess 

ñnext stepsò for referral or self-care. 

b. Conduct pre-marital and pre-baptismal consultations. 
 

6. PERSONAL GROWTH  

a. Develop a new system for pastoral coverage on Fridays and most Saturdays that allows those days to be 

truly off.  Continue to observe Friday as a ñday off.ò 

b. Continue to make regular family time (currently Monday and Wednesday evenings, in addition to day off 

and some Saturdays.)  

c. Run a 2014 marathon. 

d. Complete by May, 2014 the Incubators cohort of the local ñVital Congregationsò initiative.  Continue in 

the Yale Divinity School Supervisorsô group meeting since September, 2013. 

 

http://www.mindny.org
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April Worship Services 

Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church, Milford, CT 

Sunday School at 9 a.m.; Sunday Worship at 10 a.m. 

Healing and Wholeness meets each Monday, 7 p.m.  

in the Chapel 2nd Floor of the Wesley Center 
 

 

 

April 6 LENT V ï We will celebrate the Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper using Setting 

IV.  The message ñAn Early Easterò is based on Psalm 130 and John 11:1-45.  

Following worship, a Mission Fair will be held in Dodd Hall.  The mission 

groups joining us are listed on page 12. 

 

 

April 13 THE SUNDAY OF THE PASSION, PALM SUNDAY  

 An Easter egg hunt for the children during the Sunday School hour is followed 

by their joyful, triumphant Palm Sunday procession following Matthew 21:1-11.  

Philippians 2:5-11 will segue way to a memorized recitation by members of 

Mary Taylor Memorial Church of the story of Christôs passion in Matthew  

26:14 ï 27:66. 

 

 

April 17 MAUNDY THURSDAY 

7:30 p.m. ñWWJDò will be the message based on the traditional reading of the Last Supper 

in John 13:1-17; 31b-35 along with Exodus 12:1-4, 11-14 and I Corinthians 

11:23-26.  A simple setting of the Lordôs Supper will include a service of foot 

washing and conclude with a Service of Tenebrae (ñshadowsò). 

 

 

April 18 GOOD FRIDAY 

Noon ï 1:30 p.m. An inaugural Community Good Friday service will be hosted in our sanctuary, 

sponsored by the Milford Clergy Association and based on the ñSeven Last 

Wordsò of Christ.  See the detailed flier in this issue. 

 

1:30 ï 3 p.m. The sanctuary will remain open for prayer and meditation with suggested prayer 

guides and readings available to encompass the traditional three hours of Jesusô 

crucifixion. 

 

7:30 p.m. The readings of Psalm 22; Hebrews 10:16-25 and John 18:1-19:42 are the basis 

of the message ñSuffering the Fear of Violence.ò  Music by the Adult Choir. 

 
         Continued on next page 

  



 

April Worship Services 

Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church, Milford, CT 

Continued 

 

 

April 20 THE RESURRECTION OF THE LORD, EASTER DAY 

 Please remember to bring a flower to place in the wire-mesh cross in front of the 

church.  Watch at the resurrection blooms as morning unfolds! 

 

7:00 a.m. Dawn service of Resurrection at Gulf Beach, planned and led by the MYF. 

 

7:30 a.m. Breakfast by the Menôs Club in Dodd Hall.  All welcome. 

 

8:30 a.m. Resurrection service of Holy Communion with music by Bell and Adult Choirs.  

The message ñForeverò will be based on Colossians 3:1-4 and Matthew 28:1-10. 

 

10:00 a.m. Resurrection service of Holy Communion with music by Bell and Adult Choirs, 

with same texts and message as 8:30 a.m.  No Sunday School on Easter Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 27  EASTER II ï HOLY HUMOR SUNDAY 

 ñNow What?ò is the sermon based on Psalm 16; I Peter 1:3-9 and John 20:19-31.  

Raising an ancient tradition that observed the Sunday after Easter as ñBright   

Sunday,ò we will observe Holy Humor Sunday.  Come and see; or check out 

www.joyfulnoiseletter.com/hhsunday.asp  Healing anointing will be observed as 

part of the intercessory prayer time. 

 

 

 

 Advance reading of the scriptures is an act of spiritual formation. 
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 MAY  ñBEACONò DEADLINE is Tuesday, April 15.   
 

Please submit materials on or before this date to mtmumc@sbcglobal.net or hard copy 

to the church office. 
 

PASTORAL CARE:  Please let us know when someone is hospitalized, placed in skilled nursing 

care, or otherwise needs pastoral care.  Call the church office (203.874.1982), Pastor Brian 

(203.895.3753) or Pastor Hal (203.878.8977).  

 

  COMMUNITY SUPPER AT MTMUMC  
       Sponsored by the UMW 

  
            We are recruiting help now for the next supper,  

    Thursday, April 24, any portion of 2 ï 6:30 p.m.   
      

     If you can help, contact Deb Dubien at (203-877-4959). 

 

 

 
NAME:_________________________________________________TELEPHONE #:________________________________ 

 

IN MEMORY OF_________________________________ IN HONOR  OF_______________________________________ 

 

IN MEMORY OF_________________________________ IN HONOR OF________________________________________ 

 

GIVEN BY:____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

# LILIES______  # TULIPS ______# DAFFODILS ______ 

 

MEMORIAL GIFT AMOUNT______TOTAL $_______________ TOTAL # OF PLANTS ABOVE_______________ 
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2014 EASTER FLOWERS 
Please order your Easter Flowers now.  You may choose from Easter Lilies,  

Tulips or Daffodils.  The cost will remain at $10 per plant of your choice.  

Please take yours home with you after the 10:00 a.m. Easter Service.   
If you wish in lieu of a plant, you may make a donation to our Memorial  

Gifts Fund. 

Please indicate your choice below.  The FIRM deadline is Sunday, April 13th. 

Checks should be made out to Mary Taylor Flower Fund or Mary Taylor           

Memorial Gifts depending on your choice.  Thank you, Your Worship Committee.  

         

  PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

mailto:mtmumc@sbcglobal.net
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GOOD FRIDAY  

MILFORD COMMUNITY WORSHIP 
 

April 18, 2014 
 

Noon ï 1:30 p.m. 
 

ñTHE SEVEN LAST WORDS OF CHRISTò 
 

sponsored by The Milford Clergy Association at 
 

Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church 

168 South Broad Street 

Milford, Connecticut 
 

ñCome for as long as you can; leave when you must.ò 
 

Offerings will be given to the feeding program of Beth-El Center, Milford 
 

Noon                       ñFather, forgive them; for they know not what they do.ò         Luke 23:26-34 

The Rev. Kenneth Fellenbaum, Pastor                                   Wildermere Beach Congregational Church 

 

12:15 p.m.        ñWoman, behold your sonébehold your mother!ò                        John 19:23-27                

The Rev. Dr. Calvin E. Robinson, Jr., Pastor                                  First Baptist Church 

 

12:30 p.m.           ñToday you will be with me in Paradise.ò           Luke 23:39-43                   

The Rev. Cynthia Knapp, Pastor                  St. Peterôs Episcopal Church 

 

12:40 p.m.    ñMy God, my God, why hast thou forsaken me?ò              Matthew 27:32-49             

The Rev. Art Yost, Supply Pastor                            Woodmont United Church of Christ 

 

12:55 p.m.           ñI thirst.ò                              John 19:28-29                     

The Rev. Chris Files, Pastor                                 Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

1:05 p.m.                          ñIt is finished.ò       John 19:30                     

The Rev. Karl Duetzmann, Pastor                                The United Church of Christ in Devon 

 

1:20 p.m.       ñFather, into Thy hands I commit my spiritò          Luke 23:44-49                      

The Rev. Dr. Brian R. Bodt, Pastor                              Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church 

 

Readers will include Rev. Doug Clark, First United Church of Christ; Rev. Peter Stebinger of St. Andrewôs        

Episcopal; Rev. Harold V.W. Vink of Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist; 

and other area clergy. 

 

Music leadership by 

Dr. Rick Riccardi, Director of Music 

Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church 
 

 

 



 

          PALM SUNDAYðEASTER EGG HUNT 
 

Mark your calendars for our annual Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday April 13    

during Sunday School hour.  In addition to the always exciting egg hunt, we 

will have a special story time for the younger students.  Then, after  Sunday 

School, students will process into the sanctuary waving their palm branches as 

part of our Palm Sunday worship.   
  

          We hope you will join us for this special celebration!   
 

There will be no Sunday School on Easter Sunday (4/20) so that all may enjoy the day's special 

services and family celebrations 

    

       ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

Barbara Ann Welker and Tom Griggs, Sr. would like to invite all members and friends at 

MTMUMC to attend their wedding ceremony on Saturday, May 24, 2014 at 4:00 p.m. in  

the Sanctuary. 
 

In lieu of a gift, we would be honored if you would consider a donation to a charity that protects 

animals, helps people in need, or a church of your choice. 
 

         ThanksðBarbara Ann and Tom 

 

      THANK YOU 

         From Faith Reardon 
 

I would like to give special thanks to Pastor Brian for his heartfelt care when I was recently       

hospitalized.  Also thanks to all our MTMUMC family for your prayers, concerns and cards during 

my recent illness.  Praise Godðmy heart is finally beating normally! 

     

 THE MENôS CLUB     
     

 Will be serving breakfast at 7:30 a.m. in Dodd Hall after the Easter Sunrise 

 Service and after the 8:30 a.m. morning service.   
 

 A buffet will be available after the 10:00 a.m. service at Fellowship Hour. 
 

       All Are Welcome! 
 
 

 

ADULT DISCUSSION GROUP  
 

Parents are welcome to participate in our Adult Discussion Group which meets every week during 

Sunday School hours in Wesley Center, 2nd floor. The group uses a weekly study guide to direct 

their meeting. This is a great opportunity to share time and reflections with other parents while 

your children participate in Sunday School.  
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      MYF NEWS 

  MYF HAS SELECTED SANDY GROUND PROJECT:   
 

WHERE ANGELS PLAY to be the latest recipient of their  mission/

fundraising work. 
 

The Sandy Ground Project was started by a group of New Jersey Firefighters in response to      

Hurricane Sandy.  After the Sandy Hook tragedy, this group of  Firefighters decided they would help 

by building 26 playgrounds, one for each victim of the New Town Tragedy.  Each family of the 26 

victims was able to decide where their playground is to be built to honor their child.  The family of 

James Mattioli, whose family lived in Milford, has requested that his playground be built in Milford.    
 

MYF has donated $1,000.00 to Where Angels Play Foundation toward the $70,000.00 needed to 

build the Milford playground. 
 

The kids also hosted a Pancake Breakfast/Food Drive as part of the youth led Souper Bowl of   

Caring on Saturday, February 1.   We had a great turn out, pancakes were delicious and we          

collected  numerous non-perishable food items.   
 

On Sunday, February 2, the youth also passed pots during the offering.  A total of $933.00 was 

raised and will benefit the Milford Food Pantry. 
 

Thank you to all who support the MYF and their mission work.  We are very appreciative of your   

generosity.    Submitted by Michelle Lapadula 

MYF APRIL CALENDAR 

 

Saturday April 5 ï Confirmation class through 12th grade event.  We will be making Easter treats in 

Dodd hall from 9 a.m. ï 12 p.m.   
 

Sunday April 6 ï After service, youth will sell treats in Dodd Hall.  From 4-6 we will get together to 

plan the Easter Sunrise service in Dodd Hall. 
 

Sunday April 13 ï youth will sell treats in Dodd Hall after service. 
 

Sunday April 20 ï We will meet at 6:45 at Gulf Beach for the Easter Sunrise Service. 
 

Saturday April 26 - 11:30 ï 2 pm MYF will Celebrate Earth Day by taking some time out to care 

for Godôs amazing creation! Weôll start at church and walk to Gulf Beach. Weôll enjoy the  flora and 

fauna along the way, and do our part to clean-up where itôs needed. Weôll finish with lunch on the 

beach, weather permitting. Permission forms will be required for this event. Dress for walking and 

beach clean-up; friends, as always, are welcome. Leigh Bak is the lead adult for this event. 
 

MYF would like to thank you all for participating in the rock a thon virtual fund raiser.  

Thanks to your generosity we were able to make a donation of $1,030 to VIM in memory of 

Connor English. 
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   HOLD THE DATE: Tuesday, May 13, 7:30 p.m. 
 

FOR WHAT?  University of Mount Union Concert Choir from Alliance, 

 Ohio (http://www.mountunion.edu/) 
 

WHERE?  Nichols United Methodist Church, 35 Shelton Road,  

 Trumbull, CT  06611 
 

WHY? The sacred and secular music of this Methodist-affiliated 

 university has been performed and acclaimed world-wide. 
 

WHO?   The Greater Bridgeport UM Cluster is supporting Nichols Church on this              

occasion.  Mary Taylor Memorial Church's support is welcomed in these ways: 

§  Plan to attend!  The concert is free! 
 

§ Consider joining Pastor Brian and Carol in hosting students overnight after the        

concert.  This means hosting two students (to observe Safe Sanctuary protocols) by 

driving them home after the concert and back to Nichols the next morning for their 

departure, providing a light breakfast before the students leave your home. 
 

§ Providing a covered dish prior to the concert. 
 

If you can host or cook, please contact Jim and Marilyn Lang at 203.377.1747 

or Jim@WizardJim.com.  If you have additional questions contact Pastor Brian at

(brian.bodt@yahoo.com) 
 

     

    CALLING ALL WOMEN OF THE CHURCH - 

By Lydia Smith 
 

I invite you to the United Methodist Women's 2014 Assembly being held at the Kentucky             

International Convention Center in Louisville, Kentucky on April 25-27th.  Our theme is  
   

   ñMake it Happen: Putting Faith, Hope and Love in Action.ò 
 

Assembly 2014 will be a forum for United Methodist women members, partners, and new attendees 

to gather, worship and learn about the needs of the women, children and youth of the 21st century.  

We will be claiming our almost 150 year history as women who know how to    organize for justice 

and    service and be challenged to make connections with partners that can heighten our ability to 

ñMake it Happen!ò  Lydia Smith is participating as an assembly leader.  She will be one of the many 

musicians leading worship/plenaries.  Lydia will again share her gifts of drumming and singing.  

Lets get a group to go from Mary Taylor and make it happen!  Our serving locally can  also go     

national and global.  Share your gifts of love and compassion.   
 

For more information, contact Lydia Smith at 203-497-8277 or lydiadrums@yahoo.com. 
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 You are an Everyday Hero. 

As an American Red Cross supporter, you are an Everyday Hero who helps 

save lives. During Red Cross Month, the Red Cross recognizes you for your 

generosity. 

Courtney Krisher will be forever grateful for the blood donors who helped save her brother, Lucas. 

The siblings, who are both members of the U.S. military, had given blood together just a few 

months before Lucas was in a motorcycle accident. He was rushed to the hospital with extensive 

internal bleeding and received four pints of blood. 

"Some people call me and my brother heroes because of our military service, but I think the same 

could be said for people who give blood," Courtney said. 

With the help of volunteers like you, the Red Cross has been meeting the needs of patients like  

Lucas since World War II and today partners with nearly 2,700 hospitals and transfusion centers 

throughout the U.S.  This Red Cross Month, please accept our thanks ï because you don't 

need a cape to be a hero. 

É2014 The American National Red Cross, 2025 E Street NW, Washington DC, 20006 
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